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TITLE SEQUENCE: Camera tracks past endless bottles of soda 
pop, candy bars, fruit juices, potato chips as line items in 
a $71,000 hospital bill superimpose.  In the background we 
hear the receptionist at a doctors office telling a heart 
attack patient that he can't get an appointment for 3 months.   

THE HIPPOCRATIC OATH:

NARRATOR
The American Health System is a 
multi-trillion dollar racket.  It 
does not care about anyone's 
health.    

Doctors are more interested in 
leaving the office early for the  
Labor Day weekend than seeing a 
patient who has had a heart attack.  
Americans receive better care for 
their dogs and cats.

In short: the American Health 
System is a carnival of freak shows 
from the sugar-saturated food 
industry to profit-obsessed drug 
companies.  From over-priced 
hospitals to parasitic insurance 
companies that feast on the 
carcases of sick and harmed 
Americans. 

In fact the Hippocratic Oath  
Medical Doctors swear to uphold -- 
"First, do no HARM" -- is a JOKE.  
The real Oath is more like:

First, make money; 

Second, minimize hours; 

Third, never answer the phone;

Forth, make patients wait forever;

Fifth, have a nasty receptionist;

Sixth, never prevent anything;   



THE ENGINE OF SICKNESS:

The so-called American "Food" 
Industry -- more accurately the 
Engine of Sickness -- initiates the 
chain of health care insanity.  

What WE THE PEOPLE call "food" is 
more like slow-acting poison.  At 
least rat poison is quick.  The 
motto: "First, get their money, 
then poison them slowly so they 
don't notice".  This is the Food 
Industry's Hippocratic Oath. 

Yes, the American Food Industry has 
been partners in crime with the 
American Health Industry for over 
100 years.  Together they have 
evolved the perfect System to 
poison WE THE PEOPLE, extract a 
lifetime of cash flow and then make 
them too sick and weak to 
retaliate.

The "food" we eat is a freak show 
of fake delights.  Sugar, salt and 
fat make it taste good.  High-
fructose corn syrup makes it cheap 
to manufacture.  "Bliss point" 
chemicals make it addictive.  
Preservatives keep it rotting 
forever.  Carbs make us fat.   

Eventually, after decades of sugar, 
salt, fat, corn syrup, chemicals, 
preservatives and carbs -- we get 
SICK. 

But no worry, the American 
Pharmaceutical Industry comes to 
the rescue.  

BIG PHARMA:

After eating 40 years of sugar-
coated rat poisoning, Americans are 
now ready for Big Pharma's patented 
pills.  
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And the pills are great.  Just like 
the 1960s, a generation of 
BabyBoomers is partying again -- 
but not with rogue drugs cooked in 
basement labs.  Big Pharma's drugs 
are made in multi-billion labs with 
advanced bio-tech.  Sex, drugs and 
rock and roll was never so 
sophisticated.                    

Unfortunately the very pills that 
are supposed to make us happy, high 
and healthy, harm us with a 
spectrum of "side affects."  

Yes, Big Pharma has its own 
Hippocratic Oath.  "First, promise 
relief and pleasure, then make them 
permanently sick."  In this way Big 
Pharma creates an endless stream of 
repeat customers, not only for 
themselves, but for their cronies 
in the American Health System.

Endless drugs soon become 
"necessary" to cure the "side 
effects" of endless drugs.

Soon, doctor's offices are so 
flooded with WE THE SICK, it takes 
2 or 3 months to get an 
appointment, even for a routine 
check up.

The lack of check ups then places 
millions on the road to chronic 
illness.  Addictions to sugar-
saturated foods and chemical-
saturated drugs continue to grow.   

Eventually the American Health 
System explodes.  Too many 
undernourished, over-medicated 
people seeking too few physicians. 

OUTRAGEOUS PRICES:
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As the quality and quantity of 
services in the American Health 
System continue to decline, prices 
continue to explode. 

500 dollars for a pill.  10 
thousand dollars for a doctor 
visit.  35 thousand dollars for a 
night in the hospital.

What are WE THE SICK to do when we 
can't pay?!  We go bankrupt. We 
lose our houses.  We get sicker or 
die.   

Again, whether by accident or 
design, the American Health System 
has evolved into an enterprise of 
extortion -- grand larceny fueled 
by the ever-present threat of harm.

Like the Military-Industrial 
Complex, the American Health System 
extorts money from WE THE PEOPLE 
because an individual (or Society) 
will spend almost any amount when 
threatened with disease (or War).  

Unfortunately there are entities 
and mentalities that exploit this 
propensity.  Psychopaths like this 
are destroying American lives. 

Yes, the System has become a 
monster, populated by insensitive, 
uncaring people who exploit WE THE 
SICK, especially the elder and  
poor.  Even though the Hyppocratic
Oath says "do no harm," the current 
System does great harm.  And this 
doesn't even include iatrogenic 
harm -- harm done by medical 
mistakes.       

Whether food-poisoning, side-
effects, diseases -- AlQaeda, ISIS 
or the Taliban, it seems without an 
enemy there are no profits.  This 
is a sad commentary on the human 
condition.  
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The American Medical System is 
supposed to protect WE THE PEOPLE 
from food-poisoning, side effects, 
diseases and the Military-
Industrial Complex is supposed to 
protect us from Al-Qaeda, ISIS and 
the Taliban.  But does either 
accomplish its mission?  Consider 
9/11 and COVID.     

Both health and military 
organizations use the police powers 
of the state to impose endless 
taxes, debt, fees, premiums and 
deductibles.

THE INSURANCE THEORY OF HEALTH CARE:

Eventually, as health care prices 
escalate into the stratosphere, the 
only way WE THE SICK can pay is to 
take out insurance policies.  Multi-
billion dollar insurance companies 
thus emerge.  

The public is now deep in the hands 
of mathematical sharks who promise 
to take "care" of us through the 
magic of actuary.       

As these freaky wizards "care" for 
our expenses, prices continue to 
escalate.  

Expenses would be affordable if 
health care were subject to free 
market competition.   

Just as pharmaceuticals cause side 
effects, insurance causes high 
prices.  The very prices we insure  
against are caused BY insurance.  

This is called moral hazzard.  To 
the degree doctors and hospitals 
know insurance will pay, they 
charge more.  Prices rise.  To the 
degree people know insurance will 
pay their medical bills, they eat 
more and exercise less.  Prices 
rise.  
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When rising prices are covered by 
insurance, WE THE SICK have an 
incentive to increase our exposure 
to health ricks because we do not 
bear the costs of those risks.  

The "insurance theory of health 
care" -- whether private or 
government -- causes risks to 
accumulate.  

The "pay-as-you-go theory of health 
care" addresses risks in real time.          

The "insurance theory of health 
care" -- whether private or 
government -- causes prices to 
rise.  

The "pay-as-you-go theory of health 
care" addresses prices in real 
time.          

Apologists of Big Insurance - 
whether private or government --  
claim that large pools of the 
insured have a better bargaining 
position against hospitals, doctors 
and drug companies.  Such 
"economies of scale" may be true in 
many industries, but in the long-
term incentivising risk over a vast 
population will always cause MORE 
risk, hence, prices rise.  Also, 
since we all die, it's insane to 
insure the inevitable.  If Johnny 
totaled his car every week, how 
smart would it be to insure Johnny.

Hospitals, doctors and drug 
companies, being only human, will 
exploit deep-pocket insurance 
companies at every opportunity.  If 
true, why expose WE THE SICK to the 
risk of the "insurance theory of 
health care" when the "pay-as-you-
go theory" will stimulate 
competition that will permanently 
lower prices and improve quality.  

The short answer is this: there are 
entities and mentalities that do 
NOT want lower health care prices. 
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Such laugh all the way to the bank 
as they take 3-day weekends and 
early vacations.  Look at the 
parking lots of medical buildings -- 
vacant by 4PM Thursdays through 
Mondays.  Practically empty Fridays 
and the month of August.  True to 
their Oath -- "First, make money; 
Second, minimize hours" -- greedy 
doctors and hospitals exploit 
greedy insurance companies and then 
these insurance companies exploit 
WE THE SICK.

As middlemen, insurance companies 
are mathematical wizards at 
exploiting hospitals, doctors, drug 
companies AND WE THE sick.  They 
even have an Oath of their own: 
"First, insure the impossible, then 
refuse to pay anyone!"   

Yes, when insurance companies are 
hit with outrageous bills from 
hospitals, doctors and Big Pharma, 
they often refuse to pay even 
though they demand WE THE SICK pay 
with stratospheric deductibles.  

So WE pay or WE go into bankruptcy, 
lose our house or die.  Doctors and 
hospitals, on the other hand, write 
off unpaid bills and still go into 
profits.

The American Health System is a 
swamp of outrageous inequities. 
Hospital bills. Absentee doctors.  
Poisonous food. Side effects.    
competition-starved innovation.  
Yes, WE THE SICK are at the mercy 
of Big Insurance and a cadre of 
Medical Terrorists.

OPACITY & SPECIAL PRIVILEGES:

Eventually the price-gouging 
becomes so insidious, hospitals, 
doctors and drug companies avoid 
publishing their prices.  
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No price transparency means they 
can charge whatever their sick, 
demented imaginations dictate -- 
extortion made possible by the 
threat of harm and the "insurance 
theory of health care."     

Eventually the extortion-based, 
opaque price structure leads to a 
financial anarchy that ravages the 
Land like a California wildfire.  

As the "insurance theory of health 
care" drives prices ever higher, 
the American Medical System lobbies 
Congress for "special privileges." 

The passage of special privilege 
legislation, like "Citizens 
United," then gives the American 
Medical System the ability to raise 
money via both demonic political 
parties. Yes, the welfare-warfare 
state -- hiding behind the Democrat 
and Republican Parties -- makes 
money first by harming citizens 
with perpetual war and then 
"healing" them with perpetual, over-
priced health "care."  

Given this Nefarious System of 
institutionalized extortion, what 
could be more useful than multi-
billion dollar pools of campaign 
funds that are totally opaque?!    
The motto being, "First, conceal 
the donors, then pass legislation 
that increases profits."

Thus high on the list of special 
privilege legislation are laws that 
inhibit competition.  A prime 
example is legislation that forbids 
insurance companies from competing 
across state lines.  Anti-
competitive laws like this enable 
the biggest players to destroy 
smaller players.  Large public 
corporations lobbied to pass NAFTA 
and GATT and this destroyed the 
American manufacturing base.  The 
Health Care Monster does no less.
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Innovative medical start-ups and 
smaller health care organizations 
that offer cost-effective, natural 
remedies -- like vitamins, 
supplements, pastoral counseling 
and meditation -- are suppressed, 
never insentivised.  

And keeping the American Medical 
Monster in place is a network of 
institutionalized, brain-washing 
machines known as medical schools.  

THE CHEMICAL THEORY OF HEALTH: 

Some history you never got in the 
government-funded public school 
system:  

Since 1910, medical schools have 
been indoctrinating medical 
students -- future MDs -- with the 
"chemical theory of health."  

This theory is imposed on "med 
students" because most of the major 
medical schools were funded by 
grants from Rockefeller 
Foundations.  The Rockefeller Group 
-- formerly a partner with Nazi 
Germany's largest chemical cartel, 
I.G. Farben -- owns the largest 
petroleum companies in the world.

Since most of Big Pharma's drugs 
are derived from Rockefeller-
controlled petroleum, it's easy to 
see why MDs are expected to issue 
"prescriptions" for petroleum-based 
"meds" every time a patient leaves 
their office.  

As a result, what could be called 
the "nutrition theory of health" 
has been suppressed, or removed 
entirely, from the curricula of 
Rockefeller-funded medical schools.    
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Also, since naturally-occurring  
remedies can't be patented, only 
chemically-synthesized drugs are 
funded by the American Health 
System.  

Recoupment of investment on 
patented chemical-based remedies 
thus becomes more important than 
providing health care or 
discovering new treatments.  In 
fact, Big Pharma would rather buy 
back their stock than invest 
profits in R&D.  

But the American Medical Monster 
doesn't stop there: 15-year patents 
granted by the welfare-warfare 
state enable Big Pharma to 
monopolize life-saving chemical 
remedies, all in the name of 
profit.  

Again, the cost of health "care" 
continues to rise because deep- 
pocket insurance companies drive up 
the prices while the state enables 
patent monopolies to thrive.  

THE BRAIN-WASHING MEDIA: 

After "Med School", the second 
level of brainwashing is targeted 
at the general public.

At this level the "chemical theory 
of health" is not only perpetuated, 
it's drilled in by the profit-
obsessed Mainstream Media in their 
partnership with Big Pharma.

Yes a small group of senior 
executives dominates the TV 
Networks and is in partnership with 
Big Pharma.  This CONTROL GROUP 
broadcasts endless TV commercials 
promoting, recommending and 
endorsing Big Pharma's drugs. 

"Ask your doctor."  How often have 
you heard that phrase on network 
TV?  
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This is a covert way the Networks 
and Big Pharma are really saying: 
"Tell your doctor".  Tell your 
doctor to buy and use Big Pharma's 
product no matter how many side 
effects or deaths it causes.

It's high time the Mainstream Media 
is accountable for its role in 
"practicing medicine without a 
license" by subversively using 
physicians to promote what 
medications WE THE BRAINWASHED use.     

To the degree the American Health 
System condones this practice, it's 
an accomplice to a multi-billion 
dollar criminal partnership.  Just 
like cigarettes and narcotics, 
pharmaceutical drugs should not be 
promoted on network TV.  Neither 
should other poisons, like alcohol 
and sugar. 

MEDICAL TERRORISM:

The criminal partnership between 
Big Pharma, Academia and the 
Mainstream Media goes further.  

Based on exorbitant-prices, 
extortion, subversive advertising, 
anti-competitive business practices 
and long-term propaganda from 
Rockefeller-indoctrinated medical 
schools -- the American Health 
System is more than a racket, it's 
effectively a Terrorist 
Organization. 

An extreme characterization?  
Consider this: the American Health 
System could be described as an 
organization that will kill you 
(let you die) if you don't pay 
(play by its rules).  
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More precisely, it's a multi-
trillion dollar Symbiote, financed 
by insurance cabals under the 
protection of the welfare-warfare 
state, indoctrination by Academia 
and promotion by the Mainstream 
Media.  

In short -- a massive Death and 
Disease Machine that feeds off 
taxpayers as it perpetuates itself 
and HARMS the lives, liberties and 
happiness of millions of Americans 
each and every day.  

Given the nature of the American 
Medical Monster it would be no 
surprise if factions of it 
partnered with Communist China to 
create and release COVIOD-19 so 
vaccinations could be sold to an 
infected world.  

It's time WE THE PEOPLE take a 
"holistic" view of the American 
Health System and diagnose the 
problem.  It's time WE THE SICK 
force Medical Terrorists to start 
applying the Hippocratic Oath to 
higher standards than just 'doing 
no harm.'  

THE MD MILITIA:

But let's face the facts.  WE THE 
PEOPLE are not going to have much 
effect on the Medical Terrorists 
who are destroying America in the 
name of "health care." WE THE SICK  
are not going to reform a complex, 
biology-based industrial complex 
such as the American Health System.  

The only ones who can cause such 
reform -- force change -- are the 
clinicians -- especially MDs -- who 
step up to leadership positions. 
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If this idea has merit, we need to 
encourage MDs across America to 
unite into a fighting political 
force, a force that can stand up to 
the ignorant and parasitic profit-
driven administrative mentalities 
that have corrupted the field of 
Medicine and Mental Health. 

Most doctors went into medicine to 
help people -- but they were 
corrupted by Rockefeller-funded 
universities and profit-psycho 
pharmaceutical corporations.     

Given this, WE THE PEOPLE need an 
army of doctors who are willing to 
tell corporate lobbyists, ambulance-
chasing lawyers, insurance sharks, 
TV charlatans, pharmaceutical 
marketing execs, revolving door 
Congressmen and health care 
psychopaths -- what could 
collectively be called the Medical 
Terrorist Establishment -- to get 
lost.  

We need an "MD Militia" that is 
ready, able and willing to fight 
the Medical Terrorists that have 
infiltrated our health care system. 

But no one is going to listen to 
anyone who doesn't even understand 
how the human body functions.  What 
hospital administrator, insurance 
agent or congressman knows anything 
about physiology?  None.  So why 
are THESE idiots in charge?!  Why 
should members of the Medical 
Terrorist Establishment make policy 
or give directives about a health 
care system?  

Only MDs like Rand Paul are 
qualified.  Dr. Paul is a Medical 
Doctor.  He is also a U.S. Senator. 
He therefor has both technical AND 
administrative experience which he 
can viably apply to the reform of 
the American Health System.  
Bureaucrats and others are not 
qualified.      
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WE THE PEOPLE are confused and 
stupefied by the immensity of the 
problem.  So are many MDs because 
men of science usually have little 
experience, or interest, in 
management, let alone politics.

Many MDs have been stupefied by 
endless red tape, onerous 
administrative procedures, arcane 
regulations and insane laws.  In 
short, they have been stupefied by 
"the paperwork of socialized 
medicine since the 1960s" -- as the 
late Eugene A. Jaeger MD, put it.    

But MDs have at least one thing 
that qualifies them for duty -- 
knowledge of the Scientific Method.  
So powerful is science, you can die 
if you don't listen to your doctor.  
On the other hand, if you listen to 
medical administrators, you 
probably WILL die.   

Congressmen, lawyers, judges,  
executives and parasitic profiteers 
do NOT have the power of life and 
death -- they only have the power 
of DEATH.  The government, any 
government, specializes in the 
application of force.  In other 
words, DEATH.  Only a doctor has 
the power to specialize in LIFE.  

An MD Militia needs to understand 
and USE this power.  MDs need to 
take charge, assume leadership 
roles.  If an apparatchik gets in 
the way, or is inhibiting the work 
of a physician, that physician 
needs to be able to blow the little 
worm away.  

Principles set forth in the 
Hippocratic Oath, free market 
economics and the U.S. Constitution 
should be supervised and enforced 
by MDs.  If this happens, the 
American Health System will be in a 
position to "first, do no harm" -- 
and THEN start doing some good.                                                   
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WHO PAYS: 

Who should pay for health care is 
perhaps the most hotly-debated 
question in modern politics.  Here 
are the basic options: 

1) The individual who demands 
health care services;  

2) Private insurance companies;  

3) The state through taxation of 
citizens. 

4) A combination of 1 - 3.

The American Health Care System 
currently uses option 4, a 
combination of options 1 - 3.

This System is a chaotic mess of 
government and private insurance 
intermingled with world War II 
corporate health care plans, 
individual deductions and co-pays.  
In short, it's insane.  Terrorist 
Orgaizations are usually better 
organized. 

Other than the rank insanity of the 
current System, there is a major 
difference between options 2 
through 4 and option 1.

In option 1 the individual pays and 
has no help from either the state 
or insurance companies.  Option 1 
therefore imposes the maximum 
burden and responsibility upon the 
individual.  No deep-pockets to 
come to the rescue.  

But, as we have seen in this 
documentary, the primary reasons 
health care is so expensive is 
because the food supply is poison; 
Big Pharma's drugs have endless 
side-effects; and medical students 
are not sufficiently educated about 
preventative measures -- such as 
nutrition, vitamins, exercise, 
meditation.  
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As long as HEALTH is impeded, 
health CARE will be necessary. To 
the degree there is greater demand 
for CARE than supply of CARE, CARE 
will be expensive, hence HEALTH 
CARE INSURANCE -- government or 
private -- will be necessary 
because WE THE SICK will be 
infinite. 

Infinite demand for health care 
services leads to infinite prices.

In this scenario the "insurance 
theory of health care" will 
prevail.  The "pay as you go theory 
of health care" will only prevail 
if the cost of heath care is low 
enough the individual can afford 
it.                          

These things said, many will 
shutter in horror at the idea that 
individuals would have to PAY for 
their health care as if health care 
were a RIGHT.  Is it? 

RIGHTS:
There are three distinct questions 
and these are often commingled.   

1)  Does one have a RIGHT to have 
HEALTH?

2)  Does one have a right to have 
HEALTH CARE?  

3)  Does one have a right to have 
HEALTH CARE INSURANCE?  

Questions 1, 2 and 3 are not the 
same question.  By commingling 
these three questions one can 
manipulate issues surrounding the 
American Health System.  

Many view HEALTH as an inalienable  
RIGHT.  They view it on the same 
level as other rights acknowledged 
in the U.S. Constitution -- i.e. 
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Life, Liberty and the pursuit of 
Happiness.  

Many view HEALTH CARE as an 
inalienable RIGHT. One could reason 
that, if one of the enumerated 
inalienable rights is Life, health 
CARE could be seen as a subset -- 
you can't be alive unless you take 
CARE of your HEALTH. 

So let's agree, HEALTH and HEALTH 
CARE are inalienable rights, and 
they are sanctioned by language in 
the U.S. Constitution.  

But the third question: Does one 
have a right to have HEALTH CARE 
INSURANCE is sticky.  

Insurance is needed when the costs 
of care are so high the individual 
cannot pay them.  If the individual 
can't pay them, many will argue 
government insurance should pay.   
So does one have a right to have 
the government pay?

Many would argue that, if the 
province of government is 
protection, and security is a 
result of protection -- one DOES 
have a right to have HEALTH CARE 
INSURANCE provided by the 
government.

If one deems the state should pay 
for insurance, this means the 
taxpayers are paying for the  
insurance. WE THE PEOPLE are thus 
paying for each other's health 
care.  I pay for you and you pay 
for me.

If nature makes Johnny healthy but 
has given Billy bad DNA, Johnny 
will have to pay for Billy's care 
but Billy will not have to pay 
anything for Johnny's care.  
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If on the other hand if both Johnny 
and Billy have great DNA but Johnny 
smokes cigarettes, eat tons of 
sugar, pops all manner of Big 
Pharma's pills and piles up a car 
every week -- Johnny is going to 
get sick more often.  Billy will 
thus have to pay for Johnny's 
health care.  Is that fair, or does 
Billy have the RIGHT to demand 
Johnny live a healthier life style? 

In other words, if I demand the 
right to have you pay for my health 
care INSURANCE through the 
government, do you have the right 
to use the police powers of the 
state to demand I live a healthy 
life style?  

If one goes down the road to making 
the taxpayers pay for each other's 
health care INSURANCE that road 
could be quite bumpy, if not 
impossible to sort out 
philosophically or practically.

 

INDIVIDUAL RESPONSIBILITY:

If the individual -- or the 
individual purchasing private 
insurance -- draws on free market 
practices to exercise his right to 
have HEALTH and health CARE, this 
scenario seems to be far less 
invasive.  Perhaps it doesn't seem 
as friendly or cooperative as 
insurance from Uncle Sam -- what's 
called "single payer" -- but if the 
System is re-calibrated to the 
specifications suggested in this 
film, the "ideal scene," later 
discussed, could come about. 

IF free market competition inspires  
innovation as it does for every 
industry in the world; if 
individual bargaining power creates 
transparency and lowers prices; if 
individuals take better care of 
themselves because they have to pay 
-- THEN individuals CAN pay.   
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Private insurance and government 
insurance may become obsolete, but 
the greater good over the long-term 
would become a reality.

Of course, profit-seeking insurance 
companies and the ever-expanding 
welfare-warfare state do NOT want 
to entertain a scenario whereby 
medical health care prices are 
coming down to the point whereby 
individuals CAN pay, CAN afford 
them.  

As stated at the beginning of this 
documentary: the American Health 
System -- which includes the 
private and government insurance 
systems -- "does not care about 
anyone's health."  How would such a 
System make money unless it can 
manufacture and exploit WE THE 
SICK.  

How would the Medical Terrorist 
Establishment continue if people 
took better care of themselves; MDs
were better educated; the food 
supply was not poison; and free 
market competition drove the cost 
of medical technology down?  If 
these things happened, the entire 
System would go the way of the 
American Computer Industry - cheap, 
endlessly improving and ubiquitous.  

So all considerations as to whether 
health care is a right or a 
privilege have nothing to do with 
who pays, or who CAN pay.  

If WE THE PEOPLE have a 
Constitutional right, an 
inalienable right, to health care, 
then any entity that inhibits that 
right is in effect abetting 
genocide.  After all, a lot of 
people die if they can't get health 
care because some power-hungry 
entity is lobbing to rig the 
System.   
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Thus, to the degree medical 
technology is so expensive only big 
insurance companies or the state 
can pay for it, the American Health 
System is headed in the wrong 
direction.

BARRIERS TO REFORM:

The straw man argument presented by 
apologists of the current American 
Health System can be framed by the 
following question:  Does one have 
a right to have HEALTH, health CARE 
or health care INSURANCE?  

Again, these questions are vastly 
different.  

By mixing the terms HEALTH and 
HEALTH CARE into the mix, 
apologists of the Medical Terrorist 
Establishemnnt attempt to force the 
public discussion into a box -- 
either GOVERNMENT insurance or 
PRIVATE insurance.  Of course 
everyone wants and deserves 
"HEALTH" and "HEALTH CARE" -- but 
everyone does not want HEALTH CARE 
INSURANCE.  This bait and switch 
argument always leads to the 
"insurance theory of health care" 
and away from the "pay as you go 
theory of health care." 

Either health care is expensive and 
paid for by insurance or heath care 
is cheap and paid for by the 
individual.  The Medical Terrorist 
Establishment wants to avoid the 
"pay as you go" system like the 
plague.  Were this System to 
prevail, how would $71,000 hospital 
bills get paid?  There would be no 
"business as usual."   

How would endless cash be flying 
around the System.  No government 
or private insurance companies 
would mean the multi-billion dollar 
gravy train would come to a 
grinding halt.  
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Cushy lifestyles and early 
vacations would evaporate.

THE IDEAL SCENE:

Given these considerations, the 
"ideal scene" for the American 
Health System could be postulated 
as a System of state-of-the-art, 
universal health care technologies 
and services that can be afforded 
by all individuals without 
insurance -- private or government.  

Again, no one in the current 
Medical Terrorist Establishment 
wants to ratify THIS ideal scene.    

The Medical Terrorist Establishment 
would implode if it the "pay as you 
go theory of health care" were to 
dominate because free market 
competition and innovation allowed 
it TO dominate. 

WE THE SICK would become WE THE 
HEALTHY.  The entire Medical 
Establishment would be forced to 
adopt a new Oath, perhaps "First do 
no harm, and then do a lot of 
good."  

Even though this would be a 
revolution for WE THE PEOPLE, it 
would be a horrifying new reality 
for the mini gods that populate the 
Medical Terrorist Establishment and 
apologists of the status quo.  But 
so what.  They will adapt.   

WE THE SICK could finally rejoice 
as we took control of the destiny 
of our health and lives.  And as 
taxpayers and buyers of health care 
technology and services -- we can 
do this if we agree that most of 
the principles in this documentary, 
summarized below, make sense:

TITLE:

1) Realize the American Health System is a system of systems 
and any diagnosis and remedy must view it holistically.  
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2) The American Health System is comprised of food, 
pharmaceuticals, clinicians, hospitals, medical schools, 
media, private insurance and government.  

3) All systems in the American Health System must be 
addressed and reformed simultaneously.

4)  The quality and quantity of food WE THE SICK eat should 
be addressed and built into academia, from K through 12 to 
college and medical schools.                  

5) AI-driven Quantum Computers must be developed and brought 
on line as soon as possible to model proteins and viruses. 

6) At least 10% of the welfare-warfare budgets should be 
allocated to health care research and technology.           

7) Legislation that creates special privileges to inhibit 
competition or innovation should be rescinded and avoided. 

NARRATOR
Reforming the American Health 
System is a non-partisan goal.  The 
only thing that could possibly be 
partisan is how we do it.  

Hopefully we have diagnosed the 
broad factors and provided a 
starting point for a constructive 
discussion.                                
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